MS. RICH

ENGLISH
STUDENT RESPONSIBILITIES

1.  You are responsible for all work, assignments, tests, and material covered in class regardless of whether or not you are present. Where there is a will, there is a way! E-mail a responsible friend, check the syllabus on my website, refer to your agenda. 

2.  All assignments are due on the assigned date: 

· Major writing assignments or projects will be marked down 4 points for each calendar day that it is late. If you are absent the day that a major writing assignment is due, e-mail the paper to me at MRich@ihahs.com
· Please note: Identify yourself in the subject area of your e-mail (name/class section)...I delete ALL unidentified e-mails without opening them. 

· I will acknowledge the receipt of your essay by return e-mail. If you do not get an e-mail, then I did NOT get your essay. 

· Homework is due at the time of the class meeting. Late homework may not be made up for credit. 

3.  All major writing assignments must be typed using the MLA format, and include focus correction comments from the previous assignment.  All other work must be submitted on loose leaf paper and written in ink. 

4.  Students are responsible for taking all tests/quizzes. 

· If you are absent for one day on the day of the test/quiz, you will be expected to make it up on the day you return to class. 

· Please e-mail me or see me during homeroom period if unusual circumstances create a problem. Do not show up in class unprepared and asking for an extension.
· In cases of a lengthy absent, we will work out a reasonable schedule for making up work.  

· Anyone who does not make up a test will receive a grade of 0%. 

5.  Planned absences:

· Students are responsible for seeing me prior to the absence for assignments. 

· Work due on the date of the absence, tests/quizzes/assignments, must be taken care of 
prior to the date of the absence unless other arrangements have been made prior to the absence. 

6.  Surprise "reading check" quizzes may be given at any time. 

7.  Most often, your quarter grade will be averaged as follows: 

· 40%--homework and quizzes 

· 40%--tests and major writing assignments 

· 20%--class participation
If the weighting changes during a quarter, you will be informed. 
8.   Class participation will be evaluated daily in terms of your contribution to class discussions, insightful responses and questions, and critical thinking skills.  

· Taking notes and attentiveness are expected and result in a minimal grade.

· Using your laptop to visit sites or to check/send e-mail is neither participating in class nor being attentive and will have a negative impact on your class participation grade (it is obvious to me when this occurs). 

9.   You are expected to show to everyone in this classroom respect, courtesy, and a tolerance of ideas.
10. Honesty is expected.  Cheating in any form will not be tolerated. All incidents of                  academic dishonesty will be reported to the Dean of Students.

